
The DeKalb County Commission met in regular session on Tuesday June 14, 2022 at 10:00 a.m. in the 

DeKalb County Activities Building (Courthouse Annex). Those present were President Ricky Harcrow, 

Shane Wootten, Terry Harris, Chris Kuykendall, and Lester Black. . 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

The meeting was called to order by President Harcrow, with Mr. Harcrow delivering the invocation, and 

Mr. Kuykendall leading the Pledge. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

It was moved by Mr. Harris, seconded by Mr. Black with all members voting affirmatively, motion 

carrying to dispense with the reading of the minutes and to accept them as presented in written format. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Road Department 

Update—Mr. Broyles stated that all district crews are working on roads that are on their paving list. All 

four crews have completed the shoulder clipping and are patching potholes on the roads that are on the list 

for new paving. The paving contractor (Watts) has been in and done quite a bit of work, with the most 

being in District 3. The Unit Crew is still working on CR 835 and the County’s work should be completed 

by the end of the month. The guardrail and paving contractors will finish it up. The herbicide-spraying 

contractor is working on the south end of the county moving north with plans to do a second application 

in the fall. 

 

Personnel—Mr. Broyles requested the Commission accept the following resignations: 

 

  James Traylor (D2, retired) 

  Tracy Turner (Unit Crew, left for a job with ALDOT) 

  Alan Hughes (D3, resigned in May with no reason) 

  Don Harcrow (D3, resigned due to medical reasons) 

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to accept the resignations. Mr. Wootten seconded the motion. All 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

 

Mr. Broyles requested permission to hire the following: 

 

- William King  (D1 to replace Nick Harvey) 

- Steven Guffey (D3 to replace Alan Hughes) 

- Blake Farmer  (Unit Crew to replace Tracy Turner) 

- Transfer Nick Harvey to the shop to replace Donnie Henderson 

 

Mr. Broyles stated that he has one position left to fill in District 2 to replace James Traylor.  

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to honor the request for the new hires. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

 

Equipment update—Mr. Broyles said that the 4,000 Gal. Water Tank should be shipped out from Texas 

as soon as payment is received, and the first wheel loader should be delivered within the next two weeks. 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Sheriff’s Office 

Jail Personnel—Sheriff Welden made the recommendation for the following jail personnel items: 

 

- Hire John Swinford FT Corrections Officer (replaces Cole Jackson)  

- Transfer Cameron Mattox from FT Dispatch to FT Corrections officer (replaces Anne Reese). 

- Accept the resignation of Chief Jailer David Smith who left for a position with FPPD as their 

new Code Enforcement Officer 

- Hire Christy Glass – FT Corrections officer (replaces Zach Bell) 

- Hire Hunter Walker FT Corrections (replaces Anthony Ciganek) 

 

Mr. Black made a motion to approve. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All members voting affirmatively, 

motion carried.  

 

Sheriff’s Office Personnel—Sheriff Welden made the following personnel recommendations: 

 

- Transfer PT Dispatcher Laci McCarter to FT Dispatcher to replace Cameron Mattox who 

transferred to the jail. 



- Transfer Seth Cagle from Investigator to Chief Corrections Officer to replace David Smith 

who went back to FPPD to be their new Code Enforcement Officer 

- Promoted Lt. Gary Brown to replace Brad Edmondson as Captain (over patrol) 

- Accept the resignation of FT Deputy Andy Brown who left to become Chief of Police at 

Collinsville 

- Hire Troy Brown as FT Deputy to replace Andy Brown 

- Accept the resignation of FT Deputy Michael Little 

- Hire Austin Peppers as FT Deputy to replace Michael Little 

- Hire Clay Monroe as FT Investigator to replace Seth Cagle 

- Accept the resignation of Chief Deputy Brad Gregg who left to become the Chief of Police at 

Valley Head 

- Promote Captain Brad Edmondson to Chief Deputy to replace Brad Gregg 

- Hire Andy Hairston as PT-DTF to replace Eric Tidmore 

 

Mr. Black made a motion to accept the recommendations (all budget neutral). Mr. Wootten seconded the 

motion. All members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

 

Sheriff Welden requested approval for the following transfers: 

 

- Promoted PT Deputy Eric Tidmore to FT-DTF Officer (replaces Brad Gregg vacant position) 

- Transfer Paul Bell from SRO to Investigation to replace Wesley Greeson. 

- Transfer Wesley Greeson from Investigations to SRO Sgt. to replace Paul Bell. 

- Promote Sgt. Jerry Fortner to open Lt. Spot vacated by Gary Brown’s promotion to Captain) 

- Promote Deputy Kevin Woodall (Transport Deputy) to Sgt. to replace Jerry Fortner) 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve.  Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

 

InvestigationsTraining—Sheriff Welden reqested permission for Dalton Veal and Clay Monroe to attend 

Homicide Investigations and Crime Scene Management Training in Cleveland TN. 

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve. Mr. Black seconded the motion to approve the training and 

provide funds for three officers to attend. All members voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

____________________________________________________________________________________  

  

Nutrition Coordinator—Ms. McCamy requested permission to hire Joann Carter as Nutrition 

coordinator to replace Brenda Pettry (retired) and Vicky Knight to fill the open position at the Fyffe 

Nutrition Center. 

 

Mr. Black made a motion to approve. Mr. Wootten seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

 

RPT Application Resolutions 

Ms. McCamy presented the FY2023 Section 5311 (Rural) Transit Transportation Application and the 

FY2023 Section 5311 Local Match Commitment and requested the Commission’s approval to accept and 

adopt the FY2023 RPT Resolutions. 

 

Mr. Harris made a motion to approve. Seconded by Mr. Wootten all members voting affirmatively 

authorizing President Harcrow to execute and adopt the following Resolutions on behalf of the DeKalb 

County Commission: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 

 
 

 

______________________________________________________________________________  

 
2022 Lump Sum Retiree Payment Resolution—County Administrator, Matt Sharp addressed the 

Commission, making the recommendation (per legislative act 2022-229) for a lump-sum payment to 

award a one-time longevity bonus to retirees. The total amount to cover the lump-sum payment for all 

eligible retirees is $66,702. Mr. Sharp requested the Commission adopt a resolution authorizing the 

payment.  

 



Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried to adopt the following Resolution: 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

2022 Back to School Sales Tax Holiday— President Harcrow notified the audience that the 2022 “Back-

to-School” Sales Tax Holiday will be Friday July 15 – 17, 2022. Mr. Harcrow made the recommendation 

and requested the Commission’s approval to participate. 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion. Seconded by Mr. Harris.  All members voting affirmatively to participate 

and adopt the following 2022 Back-To-School Sales Tax Holiday: 

 

 



 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

2022 Arrow Disposal Exemption list 

Mr. Sharp presented and made the recommendation to accept the County’s 2022 Arrow Disposal 

(Garbage) Exemption List and the Town of Powell’s Exemption list. He requested the Commission accept 

this recommendation (List on file in Solid Waste Officer’s Office). 

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Water Projects Resolutions—Mr. Sharp addressed the Commission regarding the commitment of six (6) 

Water Projects: He noted that this is phase 1 of several water projects to come. The County’s total 

commitment is $5 million from ARPA Funds toward water projects. He requested the Commission adopt 

a resolution for the Implementation of Policies and Procedures laid out by the Federal Government for 

each project prior to adopting formal commitments for individual water grants. 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve the request. Seconded by Mr. Harris. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried giving President Harcrow and Mr. Sharp authority to sign the necessary 

documents to adopt the following Resolution: 

 



 
 

 
Mr. Sharp then requested the individual Commissioners to talk about each of the projects in their district. 

 

District III Projects—Mr. Kuykendall stated that there are currently two eligible projects in his District 

that are scheduled. He said he was very pleased to be able to assist in providing the services for these 

projects. 

 

(1) This project is with the NE Alabama Water Authority and will provide for a new pumping station on 

CR 89, which serves upwards to a thousand people.. The commitment is for $250,000 and it will also 

install pressure reducing valve pits along CR 89 from Hwy 176 as an alternative water supply to residents 

of Lookout Mountain south of Fort Payne. 

 

 (2) This project with the City of Collinsville/Collinsville Water Authority and is to replace one of the 

main cast iron water lines with PVC pipe along various city streets in Collinsville and will replace an 

asbestos cement pipe along a portion of Hwy 11. The commitment is for $400,000 in district funds and 

$100,000 in countywide funds.  

 

Mr. Kuykendall made the motion to adopt the following resolutions honoring both projects with 

Northeast Alabama Water Authority and the City of Collinsville. Mr. Wootten seconded the motion. All 

members voting affirmative to adopt the following Resolutions:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



District II Project—Mr. Harris stated that there are currently two eligible projects in District 2. Both 

Projects are with NE Alabama Water Authority. 

 

1) This project on CR396 will install a 3” waterline to supply public water to replace well water. 

The County will commit up to $100,000 on this project. 

 

2) The other project is in the Red Bud Community and will a 3” waterline to supply water to this 

area which has always had to rely on well water. This project is a partnership with Marshall 

County. The commitment to this project is $300,000.  

 

Mr. Harris made a motion to commit to these projects. Mr. Kuykendall seconded the motion. All 

members voting affirmatively to adopt the following Resolutions: 

 

 

 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 



 

 

 



District IV Project—Mr. Black stated that there are currently two eligible projects in District 4. Both 

Projects are with NE Alabama Water Authority. 

 

1) One is on CR -180 for the installation of a 6” waterline along CR 180. Subdivisions. The 

commitment on this project is $250,000.  

 

2) The other project is on CR 44 to install additional line to improve water pressure in that area. The 

biggest expense is to bore under Hwy 35. The commitment on this project is $150,000. 

 

Mr. Black made a motion to approve the projects. Mr. Kuykendall seconded the motion. All members 

voting affirmatively, motion carried to adopt the following resolutions for the projects. 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 



ABM Energy Savings Project—President Harcrow addressed the Commission making the 

recommendation to adopt a Resolution giving him the authority to sign an intent to enter into a contract 

with ABM Building Solutions for upgrade to county buildings for guaranteed energy savings. He stated 

that ABM has done extensive studies and offered proposals for the upgrades. The purpose of the 

resolution is to lock in interest rates for 30-45 days while the County Administrator, County Attorney and 

County Commission consider the merits of such a contract. 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion for authorization to sign the necessary documents upon the review of the 

County Administrator, County Attorney and approval by the Commission. Mr. Harris seconded the 

motion. All members voting affirmatively, motion carried to adopt the following Resolution: 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

President Harcrow notified the audience that the next meeting will be on Tuesday July 12, 2022 and asked 

for a motion to adjourn. 

 

Mr. Harris made a motion to adjourn. The president declared no objections and ordered the meeting 

adjourned. 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

Ricky Harcrow, President 

 



 

___________________________________________ 

Shane Wootten, Commissioner District I 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

Terry Harris, Commissioner District II 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

Chris Kuykendall, Commissioner District III 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

Lester Black, Commissioner District IV 
 


